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By Jeanette Dimick
What a great meeting, thank you 

President Bob and Stephanie Willis for 
the centerpieces and Mike and Donna  
and Don and everyone that makes our 
meetings a fun time.

All the donations were taken to the 
Downtown Chapel where the home-
less folks can gather for warmth and 
non-judgmental companionship.  Ev-
ery item is appreciated by those that 
have so much less than we do.  Thank 
You CPPC!

By Gary Rusher
We have 5 inside spaces in the same 

location as last year. Those spaces will 
be set up with the membership booth 
area on one end, three sales spaces in 
the center and Mike Bade’s photo area 
on the opposite end. We have new 
stands for the big Plymouth sign and a 
new MOPAR sign that will go on each 
of the back two corners. 

For those of you that want to donate 
items for the club to sell at the Swap 
Meet, or have consignment items you 

We’re headed full-tilt for Portland Swap Meet, April 10-11-12
want to sell there, here are five ways to 
get them to the meet. 

1. You can take them to Gary Rush-
er’s home at 6125 SW Homesteader 
Road,  in Wilsonville.  

2. You can call Gary at 503-939-9320, 
or  Chuck Willis at 503-891-5069 to ar-
range for the items to be picked up.

3. You can bring them to the meeting 
January 27th, February 24th or March 
24th.

4. You can bring them to Gary’s on 
Saturday April 4th which is the day we 
will finish pricing items and load the 
trailer, or  

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  JAN. 27th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

5. You can bring items to the Meet on 
set-up day, Thursday April 9th.

We will have a meeting at Gary’s 
shop at 9:00 am on April 4th, the Sat-
urday before the meet, for cleaning and 
pricing items, as well  as loading the 
trailer with goodies.  

This year the club is also adding an 
outside booth area for larger stuff like 
engines, fenders etc. If you have any of 
this type of item for the meet contact 
Chuck Willis at 503-981-5069. Chuck 
has a covered trailer and can make ar-
rangements to pick up or receive the 
items.

Move-in day will be Thursday the 
9th of April. Those wishing to help will 
meet at the PI at 10:00am. Contact Gary 
for passes.

Sign-ups sheets for duty will start 
being passed around at the January 
meeting. Duty periods will again be set 
in two hour blocks.

We hope all of you are able to con-
tribute to the welfare of the club by be-
ing involved in some way.

CPPC has two fundraising activities 
each year, and our booth at Portland Swap 
Meet is one of them. It’s an enormous event 
– the numbers they quote are 3,500 ven-
dors, and 50,000 visitors, and, playing the 
percentages, at least some of those visitors 
are interested in Plymouths! There’s noth-
ing like it in terms of getting CPPC out in 
front of a lot of people,  and without fail, we 
sign up new members at the Swap Meet, 
and come home with enough cash to make it 
worthwhile. But it all starts with members 
donating stuff to sell, and a concerted effort  
by the club to get the stuff out to Expo and 
market it. 

CPPC had good news at the January 
13, 2015 Board meeting, when Trea-
surer Dolores Call announced that the 
club had finished 2014 in the black.

In a period of declining member-
ships and changes in the hobby nation-
ally, holding our own is good news. We 
rented the meeting hall, supported  a 
couple of club potlucks, bought name 
tags, and enjoyed the luxury of a print-
ed and mailed newsletter – and still 
took in exactly $168.35 more than we 
spent all year!

Previous years haven’t looked all 
that good: we finished 2013 approxi-
mately $890 in the red, and spilled red 
ink to the extent of $250 in 2012.

CPPC is financially strong, and our 
reserves are substantial for a club of 
our size. We don’t share specifics in the 
newsletter (which ends up on the In-
ternet!) but Dolores or any member of 
the Board is happy to discuss our fiscal 
condition with members. 

Year-end Treasurer’s report
reflects good news

CPPC donations appreciated 
at Downtown Chapel
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CPPC Officers 2013
President, Bob Westphal 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Randy Ealy .......503-864-8111
Secretary, Donna Bade ............... 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon ............. 360-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call ...............503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade  ... 503-206-4652 
At-large, Dennis Mowery ......... 503-663-1204
Editor/Web, Robin Will ............ 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
 Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628
Membership
 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
 Yvonne Westphal  360-334-6037
 ytomblison@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
 robin@robinwill.com
 Please submit newsletter contributions
 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
 $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from November

(continued on page 3)

Condensed from minutes taken
by Donna Bade

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club, 
Inc. met on November 25, 2014, at the 
Clackamas Community Club at 15711 
SE 90th Avenue Clackamas, OR 97015.

The business meeting began at 
7:25p.m. after the annual Thanksgiving 
potluck dinner. Bob Westphal, Presi-
dent, presided. Donna Bade recorded 
the minutes. There were 31 people in 
attendance.

Minutes of the Membership Meet-
ing on October 28, 2014 were approved 
as published in the October newsletter. 

Bob Westphal had Bill Call lead the 
members in The Pledge of Allegiance 
before the dinner started at 6:30 pm.

Bob Westphal thanked Donna Bade 
for making the ham and organizing 
the dinner, Stephanie Willis for making 
the flower arrangements for the table, 
Jeanne and Dennis Mowery for mak-
ing the coffee and helping set up, all 
the members who brought food for to-
night’s wonderful dinner potluck and 
to the many people that helped set up 
tables and chairs.

Guests: We only had one guest at the 
meeting, Claire Ealy, Pam and Randy’s 
granddaughter was in attendance.

Treasurer’s Report: Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted as submitted, and 
members were reminded that dues are 
due for the 2015 year, $25.00.

Bob Westphal read the list of mem-
bers’ birthdays for December and Janu-
ary.

Mayflowers: December 9, is the next 
Mayflower event to the historic Pit-
tock Mansion to see Christmas lights 
and decorations in this beautiful old 
house. We will meet at the mansion for 
a self guided tour at 11:00 am. The tour 
should take about 45 to 60 minutes. We 
have reservations at Sal’s for lunch, at 
12:30.

Member Care: (See page 6).
Website/Newletter: Visitors to 

our website had been increasing each 
month. So far this month, we have had 
841 visitors to the CPPC web site. Our 
biggest month was August with 1191 
people checking us out!

People are finding us by looking for 

makes of cars.
Robin also thanked the many people 

who contributed articles to the month-
ly newsletter.

Swap Meet: April 10 - 12 is the Port-
land Swap Meet. The club has 4 spaces 
and Mike Bade has one more attached 
to the club spaces, to share his photog-
raphy. Gary Rusher said that we will 
have three spaces to sell parts and the 
fourth as a membership booth.

The Board has applied for an out-
side space so we can sell larger items. 
Chuck Willis has donated his covered 
trailer to move all the “stuff” to the 
Swap Meet. April 9 is

MOVE IN day. April 4, is the day to 
meet at Gary Rusher’s house to price 
each of the car parts to sell. Please put 
one or both of these dates on your cal-
endar to help out the club. Many hands 
make the work lighter!!

There will be sign up sheets going 
around at the January meeting. People 
who sign up will do a 2 hour shift. We 
hope members will sign up for this 
event! This is one of our two fund rais-
ers of the year. We need everyone to 
help out.

We are changing the booth this year 
with a Mopar sign on one end to draw 
people into

our booth.
Hot-Dogust Day Cruise In: Randy 

Ealy will be in charge of this event, this 
coming August. The first meeting with 
for the 2015 Cruise-In was held. Mike 
Bade, Gary Rusher, Jerry and Joanne 
Dixon, Robin Wills, and Pam Ealy were 



Don Hufschmid reminds CPPC 
members that he is available to 

help with DMV paperwork. Give 
him a call if you have a question 
about your car’s documentation.
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President

Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2
all present. They decided that the name 
will stay; Hot-Dogust Day Cruise In. 
The group also figured out the design 
for the t-shirt, poster and handouts.

Their next meeting will be at CCC 
on January 20, 2015, at 11:30 am to look 
at the site.

They will meet in a classroom so 
they can discuss the upcoming sum-
mer event! Randy Ealy will send out 
an email to everyone about the specific 
location. Everyone is encouraged to at-
tend.

Other: Jeanette Dimick thanked 
members for contributing with clothes 
to the downtown chapel. Don’t forget, 
Jeanette will collect all year long.

Stephanie Willis told every family in 
attendance they could take a floral ar-
rangement       home.

50/50: Mary Eccleston won the 
$40.00 share of the $80.00 50/50 collec-
tion.

The meeting finished at 7:50 pm 
and then Don Hufschmid called Bingo 
numbers for prizes. Everyone had a 
fun time.

A hardy Happy New Year to all 
CPPC members and their families.  

This coming year looks 
like it will be filled with 
great activities. Jerry 
Dixon, CPPC activities 
Chairman and fourteen 
other members met on 
the 6th of this month 

to outline the 2015 activities and tours. 
There are a number of sponsored tours 
to places of interest to CPPC members 
planned. We will start the year off on 
January 29th with the Tech committee, 
at Gary Rushers, to prepare items for 
the Portland Swap Meet, that opens 
on April 10th. The year will end with 
the November Annual Meeting and 

Thanksgiving Potluck dinner. Over 
the last several years, CPPC member 
attendance at club activities has dwin-
dled with the same few enjoying all 
the fun.  I have enjoyed the pleasure of 
going to car shows with club members 
in the past. Hopefully, this year more 
members will have the opportunity to 
attend official club function car shows. 
Since the events that brought the most 

people have been tours, at least eight 
club tours are planned for this year. 
Those members who could use a little 
help getting their project on the road, 
please feel free to contact the Tech 
Committee. Lastly, 2015 CPPC mem-
bership dues were due as of January 1, 
2015.

Happy Touring
Bob Westphal

To The Editor of the Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth Club Newsletter

Re: Article in Octobers Issue on 
Membership

From the beginning of our club and 
the very first membership we have 
always gave a lot of thought to how 
much modification we should allow 
a prospective member to belong to 
our club.  After about a month we just 
opened the doors to all modified and 
straight Mopars knowing full well that 
at the National Meets we should be 
judged only on originality.  We have 
always been blessed by great old and 
young people, absolutely no difference.

That policy has worked well and 

By Pam Ealy
Our first meeting for Hot Dog-ust 

Day car show was held on November 
18th with 7 members present.

Our design for the logo and shirts 
was discussed and later decided upon 
with follow-up emails.  Thanks very 
much to Mike Bade and Robin Will.  
The registration form was illustrated 
using the new design. These forms and 
other advertising will be available in 
the club booth at the Portland Swap 
Meet.

Committee chairs were filled with 
the exception of Housekeeping and 
Food & Beverage.  Anyone interested 
in these positions please call or email 
Randy or Pam Ealy at 503-864-8111 or 
prealy48@gmail.com

These meetings are open to anyone 
in the club.  Please join us on the third 
Tuesday of every month at 11:30 a.m. in 

to many of us whom have taken on 
many National Meets recognized how 
this club got started (in the East) with 
straight Plymouths.

We now welcome all cars even Ford 
and Chevrolets, trucks, cars, and hot 
rods.  We are accepted throughout the 
48 as a good well organized Plymouth 
Club open but willing to accept all 
membership as long as they are good 
decent guys and gals.

All members are welcomed, young 
and old, each person is asked to par-
ticipate.  The club speaks for itself, join 
today.

[Signed] One of the Originators of 
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club

On our own again: Cruise-In committee makes 
strong start planning for a great August event
at Clackamas Community College

the new Black Bear restaurant (the old 
Denny’s) in Wilsonville.
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2015
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they  

      are needed. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis  503-668-0129 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Bob Dimick  360-885-1113 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman  503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy   503-913-1205 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock   250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery  503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post  541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher  503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal  360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell  (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Here’s the list of activities CPPC’s Board of Directors has planned for 2015.  A few of the dates weren’t solid, so as more 
information becomes available, we’ll communicate it to members at meetings and via email and post it on CPPC’s website. 

For some months, we have listed more than one attractive event. It’s nice to have choices. An underline means that the 
event will be an official club function. Volunteers are needed to host these events. Hosting generally means circulating a 
sign-up sheet, driving the route in advance to locate attractive stopping places, choosing a gathering place, and showing 
up with donuts and coffee (the club reimburses) on the morning of the tour. The host might have other responsibilities, 
depending on the nature of the tour. It’s not difficult, other club members will help you, and it makes you feel good to see 
the members and their cars on the road as a club.

To refresh your memory, look at our Website PICTURES page, and review the fun we had in 2014.
January
• January 6, (Tuesday) - Activities Planning Meeting - Elmers Clackamas (Host: Jerry Dixon)   
• January 18, (Sunday) - Canby Auto Swap Meet, Clackamas County Event Center  WWW.clackamas.us/fair/canbyauto.

html
• January 29, (Thursday) - Tech Committee Meeting - Gary Rushers, 9:00 AM (Host: Chuck Willis)   
February
• February 4, (Thursday) – Tech Tour to Side Draught City (Griot’s Dealership), Portland (Hosts: Willis/Dixon)
• February 19, (Thursday) – Lanphere’s Auto & Cycle Collection, Beaverton, OR (Host: Randy Ealy)
• February 28, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - Gary Rushers, 9:00 AM  (Host: Chuck Willis)
March
• March TBA, – PT Boat & Gas Pump Museum, Swan Island, Portland (Host: Bob Dimick)
April
• April 4, (Saturday) – Tech Committee load trailer for swap meet, Gary Rushers 9:00 AM  (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)
• April 9, (Thursday) – Tech Committee setup day at Portland Swap Meet, (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)
• April 10-12, (Friday through Sunday) – Portland Swap Meet, PIR, (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)
• April 18, (Saturday) – Brew Pub Tour, TBA (Host: Studebaker Club)
• April 24, (Friday) – AFCO Automotive Friction, Boring, Oregon (Host: Studebaker Club)
May
• May 2, (Saturday) – Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival, Woodburn, OR (Joint: Sturdebaker & WPC - Host:?)
• May 9, (Saturday) – Portland Transmission Cruise-In & Papa’s Toys?, Cornelius, OR 
• May 16, (Saturday) – Armed Forces Day Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, Vancouver (Host: Dixon)
June
• June 13, (Saturday) – Fletcher Anderson’s Party,
• June TBA, (Saturday) – TIP Annual Car Show & Cookout, Portland Fire Training Ctr.(Host: ?)   

Activities Committee Presents Plan for 2015

Tech Committee stays busy
with Rusher’s ‘30U coupe

By now, everybody in the club is 
aware that Gary Rusher has been deal-
ing with a serious vibration problem in 
his 1930 Plymouth U coupe. 

Anybody who has followed him on 
the road knows it doesn’t slow the car 
down much, but it’s agreed it will be a 
nicer ride when the vibration is calmed. 
A bad replacement motor mount was 
part of the problem, but Gary’s going 
to go for balance the entire engine.

The tech committee will meet at 
Gary’s on January 29th to remove the 
1930’s engine for balancing. On Febru-
ary 28th the committee will meet again 
to reinstall the engine.  
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• June 20, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park (Host: Dixon’s)
• June 27?, (Saturday) – Covered Bridge Tour, TBA (Host: Studebaker Club/)
July
•  July 11, (Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane & Automobile Museum, & Mosier Tunnels, Hood River, 

OR (host: Petersen’s)
• July 18, (Saturday) – Roberson’s All-Mopar Show, Salem, OR
• July 24, (Friday) – Dayton Friday Night, Old Timers Weekend, Dayton, OR (Hosts: Ealy’s)
• July 19, (Sunday) – Forest Grove Concours d’Elegance, Pacific University, Forest Grove, OR
• July 26, (Sunday) – Mopar Nationals, Woodburn Drag Strip  (Hosts: Benfield/Schulz)
August
• August 1-2 , (Saturday & Sunday)  – Steam Up Vehicle Show, Brooks, OR (Joint: Studebaker & WPC)
•  August 2, (Sunday) – Columbia River Concours d’Elegance, Officers Row, Fort Vancouver, WA 
• August 8, (Saturday) – CPPC Cruise-In, Clackamas Community College, Oregon City, OR
• August 15, (Saturday) – Independence Lions Club Cruise-In, Riverside Park, Independence, OR (Host: ?)
• August 25, (Tuesday) – Hotdog Feed & Membership Meeting (host: Bade’s)
September
• September 5, (Saturday) – Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center Show & Shine, Stevenson, WA (Host: Chuck Willis) 
• September 12, (Saturday) – MOPAR Summit, Gresham, OR 
• September 19, (Saturday) – Macleay Cruise-In, Macleay, OR 
• September 30, (Wednesday) – Beaches PIR Cruise-In, CPPC is Host Club, (Joint Host: Dixon’s)
October
• October 3, (Saturday) – Concours de Maryhill, Goldenhill, WA
• October 10?, (Saturday) – Ape Caves Fall Tour, (Host: Studebaker Club/Bruce Kerslake) 
• October 14, (Wednesday) – Ridgefield Wildlife Refuge Tour, Ridgefield, WA (Host: Dimicks)
• October 17 & 18, (Saturday & Sunday) – PIR Fall Auto Swap Meet, Portland Int’l Raceway, OR
November
• November 7, (Saturday) – World of Speed Museum plus Garage Tours, Wilsonville, (Host: Rusher)
• November 24, (Tuesday) – CPPC Thanksgiving Potluck & Annual Meeting (host: Bade’s)
December
• December 8, (Tuesday) -  2016 Activities Planning Meeting - Elmers Clackamas (Host: Jerry Dixon)

2015 Activities, continued

Out & About: Internet brings Plymouth Clubs into 21st Century
By Robin Will

I got pretty excited recently when I 
discovered that Cascade Pacific Plym-
outh Club’s website had 37 admirers in 
Finland – folks who spent reasonable 
time looking at the site, and then came 
back and looked again!

You’d think that webmasters would 
become jaded, but I’m still like a kid 
with a new toy. 

So how did we get noticed in Fin-
land? I suspect we can credit that to 
the national Plymouth Owners’ Club 
strong and repeated suggestion (some-
thing like nagging, come to think of it) 
that we develop a clubwide presence on 
Facebook.

So Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club 
has a Facebook page. Several of our 
members use and obviously enjoy it, 
and it’s handy for members who can’t 

Ikka Koskenheimo’s ‘51 Plymouth Belvedere, on the street (left) and (right) as it looked 
when Ikko put it away for the long Finnish winter.

always get to meetings (or those of us 
who are constantly watching for cars for 
sale). 

Our national  Plymouth Owners Club 
has a Facebook page, as well. That’s 
where you’ll meet guys like Ikka Ko-
skenheimo, who is part of what appears 
to be a robust car-collector scene through 
Scandinavia and Northern Europe. 

Finland has serious winters, and Ikka 
recently shared pictures of his ‘51 Belve-
dere, tucked away in a big plastic bag 
until spring comes again.

Join the Plymouth pages, and be-
come part of the worldwide community 
of Plymouth people, by finding the pag-
es with a Facebook search, and asking 
to join.



(continued on page 7)

BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Yvonne Westphal updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls.  That’s ytomblison@aol.com, or 360-334-6037.
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

REFRESHMENTS
January:

Don and Lorraine
February:

Mike and Donna Bade
March:  

Chuck and Stephanie Willis
April: 

Randy and Pam Ealy
May: 

Patty Brost
June: 

Lee Powell
July

VOLUNTEER NEEDED!
August:

Hog Dogust  Day
September:

Bob and Yvonne Westphal
October: 

 Jerry and Joanne Dixon
November: 

Pot Luck
December:
No Meeting

January
BIRTHDAYS
   Joan Schwartz  3

Karen Bennett  5
Jerry Klinger  7
Bill Call     17
Steve Parker  ?

Sad News - In Dec Don Osias passed away after heart surgery.  We send our 
thoughts and condolences to Josee and their family.

 On Dec 19 Don Hufschmid made it through 11 hours of surgery and re-
ceived a battery operated “Heart Mate II” or LVAD implant which will replace 
his heart pumping.  It will be a part of him for the rest of his life.  We are happy 
to report that he is doing good and is at home now.  He receives home care and 
physical therapy and has check-ups at the hospital. The Doctors said his recov-
ery was amazing.  He is planning to do the car quiz in a few weeks. 

 Beth Pierce is doing well.  Her blood work and scan results are good.  She is 
still working with neuropathy and balance when walking.

 Barbara Rice is also doing good and her new knee is working well.
 We miss those who cannot attend our meetings due to illness or other prob-

lems
Please keep me informed about any club members who need cards, letters 

or phone calls.  That’s ytomblison@aol.com or 360-334-6037

From minutes taken
By Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club, Inc. met Janu-
ary 13, 2015 at approximately 12:20 
p.m. at Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th Ave, 
Clackamas, OR 97015.  

Present at the meeting were the fol-
lowing Board Members: Bob Westphal, 
Joanne Dixon, Robin Will, and Dolores 
Call.  Guests included Gary Rusher, 
Jerry Dixon, Chuck Willis, and Joe Pon-
gratz.  Joanne Dixon recorded the min-
utes.

The meeting was called to order 
by Bob Westphal.

 The minutes from the November 11, 
2014 Board meeting were approved and 
signed. 

Treasurer’s Report was approved as 
submitted by Dolores Call. Contact any 
board member for specifics.

 • Old Business:  The IRS notice of 
reciept of our application has been re-
ceived.  The check that was included 
had been lost, Dolores has sent a re-
placement.  We should be notified if ap-
proved in 90 to 180 days.  

The next Cruise-in meeting will be at 

the Clackamas Community College Fe-
buary 20th at 12:00 noon.  

•  Guest Speaker:  Jerry Dixon will 
contact Neil d’Autremont of Side 
Draught City and see if he will be our 
January speaker. 

 •  Past Activities:  January 6th fifteen 
members met at Elmer’s to plan the 
2015 activities schedule.  

Bob Westphal has recieved a thank 
you letter from the Lions Club for our 
help with their car show the last three 
years.            

• Up Coming Activities: Jerry Dix-
on reviewed the results of the activi-
ties meeting.  As the schedule stands 
we need only four more hosts for 2015 
events. Jerry will email the completed 
schedule to Robin for the website, and 
Mike Bade for the calendar. 

Joanne Dixon requested a $15 check 
for the May Parade of Bands entry fee, 
and the board approved. 

Gary Rusher reviewed the swap meet 
prep schedule, April 4 will be cleaning, 
priceing, and load trailer day, April 9 is 
the setup day at Expo Center.    

• Member Care:  (Story, page 6)  
• Mayflower Committee:  The De-

cember tour was to the Pittock Mansion.  
The 2015 Mayflower activities planning 
meeting has not been scheduled yet.   

• Tech Committee:  Chuck Willis 
reported that the tech committee will 
meet at Gary Rushers on January 29th 
to remove the 1930’s engine for balanc-
ing. On February 28th the committee 



M O R E  S T U F F  F O R  S A L E

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos on our club website.
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 

caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or 
email through their website at stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts

Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc.   January, 2015 Page 7

New tan leather bucket seats from 2011 Odys-
sey Touring Elite.  Two Buckets, one tmiddle 
seat/console, 
and one bottle 
console.  Tilt, 
r e m o v a b l e 
bases, tracks, 
arm rests, and 
head rests.  
$900 Jerry  360 
607-7628.

For Sale,   New Plymouth Seat Covers, (1) 
set fits 1949-1952 Plymouth 2-door sedan 
club coupe or ?  $50.00 firm.  Call Don Huf-
schmid - 503-577-7899

Wanted: 1946-48 Chrysler M5 transmis-
sion and fluid coupling with 10” clutch 
plate.  Need everything between engine 
and driveline.  Jeff: 503-452-3989, gran-
coupe1970@hotmail.com.

CPPC’S TECH COMMITTEE is looking for  
garage space where they could work on 
a car as a fundraising project for the club.  
Contact Randy Ealy, e-mail prealy48 @
gmail.com

will meet again to reinstall the engine.     
• Other Business:   Jerry Dixon re-

ported that one more of the Turner 
model cars sold at the November meet-
ing, and only two cars remain to sell.    

• Membership Committee:  Jerry 
Dixon gave Robin a list of 2015 swap 
meets, with that and the completed 
2015 activities schedule, the member-
ship planning can now begin.

 • Website:  Robin input that our 
cruise-in notice, flyer, and registration 
form are currently up on the website.

• Club Store:  Joey Jones is no longer 
involved in the Stitch -N- Embroidery 
business, and has not renewed his club 
membership. We may contact the shop 
directly to order club items (standing 
ad, bottom of page 7) and updated pric-
es will appear in next month’s newslet-
ter. 

 • New Business:  Gary Rusher will 
have swap meet duty signup sheets at 
the next three membership meetings.  
We have rented five inside stalls, three 
for CPPC parts, one for the Membership 
booth, and Mike Bade will take one for 
his photo business.  Gary has requested 
one outside space, and will know in 
February if we get one.                    

The meeting was adjourned at 
1:10 p.m.

Board Minutes,
continued from page 6

For Sale: Pair 1942 Plymouth coupe rear fend-
ers.  Also fit 1946-48 (but have different shape 
opening).  Good shape,  need some work 
before using.  $250 OBO.  Jeff: 503-452-3989, 
grancoupe1970@hotmail.com.

Looking for parts for 1939-1947 Dodge Pick-
up. Call Ken VanCoelen and let him know 
what you’ve got. 503-310-7228.

VENDOR GUIDES – Everything that CPPC 
has learned about 
parts & restoration 
services nationally in 
the 23+ years the club 
has been in opera-
tion. $5 to members, 
$10 to non-members. 
Contact Randy Ealy, 
e-mail prealy48 @
gmail.com

RARE Vintage 1930’s PLYMOUTH - OAHU, 
Hawaii Cardboard Auto Sales Sign - 11” X 
21” – Good 
C o n d , 
some mi-
nor wear 
spots $875 
( O B O ) 
i n c l u d e s 
Free Ship-
ping USA only, Email davidhawaii@hot-
mail.com
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

January, 2015
13 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
27 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

February, 2015
10 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
24 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

March, 2015
10 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
24 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

April, 2015
14 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
28 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

May, 2015
12 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

June, 2015
9   (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
23 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

Want Overdrive for 1936 Plymouth. Mike 
Bade, mdscbade@msn.com, 503-206-4652

1950 Plymouth Special Deluxe 4 door, 41K 
miles since new.  Very tight, nice driving 
car.  Call Don Hufschmid for an honest 
and more detailed description.  $5,000 
firm. This is a great opportunity. 503-577-

1967 Plymouth Belvedere II  4 door, 318 V-8,  
AT, PS, PB, AC, Cruise.  Just turned 100K 
miles has always been garaged. One owner 
car - purchased new by Vern & Lorraine 
Griffey,  For Sale - $10,000 firm.  This car 
must go to a GOOD HOME.  503-666-2222.1956 Plymouth, free to a member of the 

club. I’m getting too old to cope with old 
Plymouths. I have a mostly complete 56 
Belvedere Sports Sedan with a lot of rust. 
The big V8 engine supposedly has 80K 
miles, and auto transmission appears to 
be working. Free to member of the club. 
U-Haul from East Portland. Knut 503-
260-0044.

Rare 1988 Chrysler LeBaron GTC Turbo Spe-
cial Edition 
convert ib le ,  
rally suspen-
sion. Strong 
2.2 Turbo II 
engine, ma-
roon leather interior, fitted floor mats, 143k 
miles, good tires, great AC, xlnt top, no 
leaks. This car won a third place award in 
its class at the 2013 All MOPAR car show 
in Salem, OR. $2900. 360-334-6037


